
Ontario Line Construction Notice 

 
Information as of: March 5, 2025 

Sewer installation and road widening works between 
Eglinton Ave. E and St. Dennis Drive 

Expected start date: As early as March 10, 2025 
Expected duration: Six (6) weeks 

 

 

What is happening?  

• As early as March 10, 2025, construction crews will 
continue ongoing work to excavate, install sewer drains 
and widen Don Mills Road in preparation for the 
construction of the elevated guideway of the Ontario Line 
Subway. 

• To facilitate construction, crews will close a section of the 
pedestrian sidewalk along the west side of Don Mills Road 
between Eglinton Ave E and St. Dennis Drive. Signage will 
be in place to safely redirect pedestrians. 

• The pedestrian sidewalk closure will remain in place for 
approximately six weeks. 

• This construction work will take place on weekdays from 7 
a.m. to 7 p.m. 

What to expect 

• Vehicular traffic will be shifted to the east side of Don Mills 
Road  

o Two northbound and two southbound lanes will 
be maintained. 

o Vehicles travelling southbound on Don Mills 

Road will not be permitted to turn left onto 

Rochefort Drive. 
o Vehicles travelling westbound on Rochefort Drive 

will not be permitted to turn left onto Don Mills Road. 

• Construction work will take place within the delineated work zone. 
• Residents and businesses near the worksite can expect to hear noise and vibration caused by 

trucks, excavators, loaders, tri-axles, backhoes and other construction equipment related to this 
work. 



   
 

 

Contact us: 
Call us 24/7 at: 416-202-5100 
Write to us at: ontarioline@metrolinx.com 
Find us on Twitter, Facebook, and Instagram: @ontarioline 
Visit the website: 
www.metrolinx.com/ontarioline 

Visit our community office: 

Thorncliffe Park 
East York Town Centre 
45 Overlea Blvd. Toronto, ON M4H 1C3 
Unit 153 (across form the Rogers store) 
General hours:  
Monday to Friday: 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 

Disponible en français sur demande. Si vous êtes intéressé, veuillez envoyer un courriel à ontarioline@metrolinx.com. 
 

• Traffic barrels, fencing, and barriers will be utilized to separate and secure work zones. 
• Work may be rescheduled and delayed due to weather conditions or unforeseen 

circumstances. 
• Public transit stops will not be impacted by this work.  
• The pedestrian sidewalk will be reinstated upon completion of the utility and road work. 

Traffic and pedestrian details 

• Advance signage will be placed at the Don Mills Road and Eglinton Avenue intersection as well 
as, the Don Mills Road and St. Dennis Drive intersection to notify pedestrians of the sidewalk 
closure.  

• Pedestrians will be directed to the pedestrian sidewalk on the east side of Don Mills Road. 
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